

TENNESSEE TRAILS ASSOCIATION

P.O. BOX 4913 CHATTANOOGA, TENNESSEE 37405

MINUTES THIRD QUARTER BOARD MEETING August 22, 1987

The meeting was held at the overflow campground at Rock Island State Park, after a potluck supper.

Pat Anderson Present:

Dot Lingerfelt Evelyn Tretter

Bertha Chrietzberg

Bob Barnett Sally Garrard,

proxy for Dot Fowler

Charlie Hann

Carroll Viera-(Pat Anderson) Absent:

Jerri Bull -(Broxy

Ken Pittman Howard Ray Duncan

David Stidham Everett Kidder Sam Powell

Also present: Bob Brown

Correction to minutes: The following corrections were made to the June 22, 1987, minutes: Third paragraph, Bob Brown reported on the Cumberland Trail; seventh paragraph, Pat Anderson will get other bids for certificates for Adopt-a-Trail.

Bob Brown reported on the Cumberland Trail. He had worked with Bobby Harbin and Joe England and their summer youth crew on Section 2 and in Cove Lake State Park preparing site for a CT storage building. Brown said Boy Scouts have helped on Black Mountain, installing steps down the rock passage below the summit, using donated railroad timber. Brown

has reserved two cabins at Cove Lake State Park for Oct. 31, when the park will have the "Blessing of the Pumpkin Patch" weekend. TTA members will work on the trail part of day, have a picnic supper and a night hike back to park.

The annual meeting to be held Oct. 9-11 at the BSF Bandy Creek campgroundwas discussed. Cumberland Mountain Chapter hosts. All members are urged to collect objects for the auction and solicit one or two new items for door prizes.

Recipients for the TTA Award and the Bill Stutz Award were chosen, to be announced at the annual meeting.

Evelyn Tretter, Recording Secretary